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HSV Rotary Board Minutes

July 12, 2018

The July 12, 2018 meeting of the Board of Directors of the Rotary Club of Hot Springs Village was convened by President Lori McMinn at 8:08 a.m. in the Fireside Dining Room at Good Samaritan.

ATTENDANCE

Present:  Lori McMinn, President, John Weidert, President-Elect; Harv Shelton, Treasurer; Michele Staples, Secretary; Gary Jacobs; Grover Scarborough; Jerry Sorensen; Bob Sweeten, Steve Wright, Tony Booth Absent: Phyllis Johannsen, Lydia McCarthy, Paul Bridges. Guests: Ed Reinsch
Secretary’s Report/Minutes

Minutes of the June 14, 2018 meeting which were previously distributed for Board review. Harv Shelton moved the minutes be accepted; second by Gary Jacobs. Motion passed unanimously.

Charity Corp

Tony Booth referred to Harv Shelton for the Charity Corp Report.
Treasurer’s Report & Budgets
The monthly treasurer’s reports as previously distributed for Board review were discussed by Treasurer Harv Shelton.  The reconciled balance of the Operations Account as of June 31, 2018 was $18,714.28. The balances for the Charity Corporation as of June 31, 2018 were: Working Account = $20,097.10; Reserve Account = $9,622.33; Total = $48,433.71. 
Surplus money

Harv pointed out at the bottom of the page of the Treasurer’s Report the RI Foundation donations for $150 income belongs to this year not last due to member’s paying their dues in advance with foundation donations included.
All 4th quarter dues with the RI donations included, $655, have been distributed to the foundation.
Steve Wright moved the Treasurer’s Report be accepted; second by Jerry Sorensen. Motion passed unanimously.

Foundation
Grover Scarborough reported that we had a good year for 2017/2018 and we are off to a great year for 2018/2019.  We have almost 30% of last year’s contributions received to-date for this year. 
Membership

Phyllis Johannsen was not present.  Steve Wright reported that Alan Trippel’s application was approved by the board and members.  He is scheduled for induction on July 19, 2018.
Grants

Gary Jacobs presented two proposals for district grants. One proposal is for Loco Bonita for a bathroom facility, cost $3700.00 and we eligible for $3000.00.  The other is for Teen Challenge for a smoke house.  Harv Shelton moved to accept the Loco Bonita proposal; second by Lori McMinn. Motion passed unanimously.
Fund Raising 

Lydia McCarthy was not present.  No report presented.
Public Relations

Bob Sweeten reported he is going to change up the Club Corner ad to insert the Public Speaker for the week. 
Service Projects

Paul Bridges was not present.  Lori McMinn reported Paul Bridges said everything is going well.  He has formed his committee and has created the budget for the coming year. 
Club Administration

Bob Sweeten is to hand off the responsibility to Greg Gillis.  The golf course and food vendor has been selected for the Rotary golf tournament.  Greg Gillis suggested have a nine- hole tournament.
President-Elect

John Weidert suggests we change the procedure for the POA employees of the year that will receive money from Rotary be recognized at the Rotary Meeting.  All agreed that we should change the procedure.

Immediate Past President

Steve Wright – nothing to present.
Vice President
Jerry Sorensen will work with Nancy Hendricks to recruit speakers with upcoming meetings.

President

President Lori McMinn briefed the Board regarding the Coronado Center upcoming events that were on the calendar from last year will moved to this year.  Need to get a signed contract to lock in the dates, Mother’s Day.  There was also a request to have representation at the POA Newcomers meeting, Bob Sweeten is going to handle it.  District fundraiser for the Razorbacks vs Ole Miss game to be brought up during future meetings until August. Gary Jacobs moved to pay a $250.00 contribution to bring the Redtail van to HSV; second by Steve Wright.  Motion passed unanimously.
Adjournment

Motion to adjourn made by Grover Scarborough; second by Steve Wright.  Motion passed unanimously. President Lori McMinn adjourned the meeting at 9:15 a.m.
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